
4/13/2022 – P&L Committee Meeting



• Historically resurface 25 – 30 lane miles/year
• Resurfacing funded primarily through Powell Bill (~$3 mil/yr)
• Resurfacing cost primarily impacted by fuel cost
• City maintains 989 lane miles of streets
• Street resurfacing bids opened on 3-16-22
• Current funding is $3.3 million
• Four companies bid on project
• Engineering estimate was $3.3 million
• Lowest responsible bid was $4.6 million

Resurfacing Talking Points



• Various streets throughout the 
City 

• Engineering estimate was 
$118,350/lane mile

• Low bid cost was 
$161,555/land mile

• Equates to a 36% increase

Projected 
Resurfacing



• Fund additional $1.3 mil
• Remove streets from 

current list to reduce cost
• Seek funding from other 

sources
• Postpone resurfacing until 

October 2022 Powell Bill 
disbursement

• Borrow funding and 
reimburse with October 
2022 Powell Bill 
disbursement

• Defer resurfacing until next 
year 

Options Review



• Powell Bill funding carry-over
• Fuel prices direct impact on resurfacing

• April 2021 - $453.64 (liquid asphalt cost/ton)
• April 2022 - $667.22 (liquid asphalt cost/ton)

• U.S. Energy Information Administration
• Forecasting Brent crude oil to fall to $89/b in 2023

Resurfacing Information



• Negotiate bid for the following:
• Swans Lake Drive, Swansgate Lane, Arlington Street and Arlington Street 

speed humps. 
• Re-bid remaining 2022 streets and 2023 proposed streets to be 

completed in Spring 2023
• Contract will be larger due to additional Powell Bill funding
• Contract time will be extended to allow ample construction time

• Utilize in-house resurfacing crew for smaller patching jobs throughout 
2022
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